
Nicholl News October 2020 

55 Quartz View Lane, Ohio City, CO 81237  tel. 970-641-2564  spencer.nicholl@bighornministries.org / netterhead63@gmail.com 

No retreating from Retreats! 

 That’s right, some retreats have 

continued.  We have canceled some inter-

national retreats in Eastern Europe and 

Iraq, but still found a way to minister to 

some Kingdom workers.   Travel re-

strictions from COVID have left many 

missionaries stranded in their host coun-

tries or here in the states.  Annette helped 

with Azmera to host a COVID compliant 

three day retreat for in Castle Rock Colo-

rado which helped to refuel these ladies.  

Annette also helped with a MOPS leader-

ship retreat in September!   

Annette’s small group from the Azmera retreat!  They met  
in the pastor’s office at a church outside of Denver! 

For security reasons Smiley joined the group! 



Helping people take their next step through relationships and recreation in His Creation! 

Prayer and Praises 
 
Praise God for the way He brings pastors 
and missionaries to us for refreshment and 
for providing a safe place. 
 
We Praise God for each of you and are 
grateful for how you bless us so we can 
bless others. 
  
Please pray for Annette and Spencer to 
walk humbly and intimately with the Lord 
each day and listen to his voice. 
 
Pray for us to be sensitive to the Holy 
Spirit, have discernment and be safe peo-
ple for the variety of folks that come our 
way as well as the ones we travel to see. 
 
Pease Pray for Kate as she has moved 
home to finish her semester online. NYC 
proved to be a lonely place during Covid! 
 
Please pray for Andrew and Kayla as 
they continue working with students at 
CSU. 
 
Please Pray for Dave and Dee (spencer’s 
parents) as they deal with his dementia! 
 
Please Pray for the pastors and missionar-
ies and their families that we will be try-
ing to connect with remotely. Pray they 
will find the refreshment and input they 
need to continue to minister from a place 
of fulness! 
 
Please Pray for all the attendees at these 
retreats, for Streams of Living Water to 
flow from them! 

 Ministry Address:  9088 County Rd. 76, Ohio City, CO 81237              website:  www.Bighornministries.org 
 

Facebook:  friends of big horn ministries 

Thank you for your partnership with us and BHM.   

Give online  

www.bighornministries.org  

 click on “Get Involved” 

We are praying for you during these difficult times, 

that your hope will be renewed and you experience 

His joy and peace!  We are especially grateful for 

your partnership with us which continues to put 

wind in our sails and allow us to work for the sake 

of Christ! 

CRU Staff Men’s Retreat 

 The men from the Colorado State CRU team 

were also able to get away for some refreshment.  

Together with a dear friend, I helped host these guys 

for an elk hunt and some deep times of sharing.  Of 

course, having Andrew with me was an extra bless-

ing.  They went back to campus knowing each other 

better and with a lot of good elk meat!  (Andrew on 

the right) 


